
Borough of Avalon 
Department of Administration 

Cape May County 
Avalon, NJ  

 
Notice of Addendum #1 

Borough Contract # 23-01, Collection & Disposal of Municipal Solid Waste Materials 
Borough Contract # 23-02, Collection & Disposal of Municipal Recycling Materials 

Borough Contract # 23-03, Collection & Disposal of Municipal Bulk Waste Materials 
 

To all holders of the specifications for the above listed contracts. On Thursday, June 23rd, 2022 at 10:00 AM a 
Pre-Bid Meeting Conference was held in person and via Zoom Call in order to address any concerns that 
potential bidders may have had with regard to the aforementioned specifications. During the course of the 
conference, several questions were raised. All questions raised and received in writing have been addressed in 
this addendum and answers are provided herein. Where changes have been made to the specifications said 
changes have been so noted in the updated specification documents by red strikeouts and blue insertions. Only 
Changes specifically so noted within the Addendum #1 are applicable to the contracts. Addendum #1 shall cover 
the eight (8) content changes in the specifications for Borough Contract #23-01, Collection & Disposal of 
Municipal Solid Waste Materials & Borough Contract #23-02, Collection & Disposal of Municipal Recycling 
Materials. All answers to the questions asked are for informational purposes only, unless otherwise so noted. 
 
All Bidders are advised to review the contents of the Addendum and the updated language in the specifications. 
Language so noted in the addendum now supersedes that which was found in the originally issued bid 
documents. The complete copy of the addendum can be obtained from Kimberly Mastriana, Administrative 
Assistant @ mastriana@avaonboro.org  

All bidders shall acknowledge receipt and acceptance of the Addendum #1 by inserting its number, date and 
bidder’s initials on the Acknowledgment of Receipt of Addenda Form contained within the specifications. Bid 
Proposals submitted without the Addenda Acknowledgment completed shall be considered unresponsive. 
 

          Joseph S. Clark, QPA 
Borough Purchasing Agent 

 
Publication Date: July 27, 2022 
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